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2024 was a great year for BEST Missions! In January I always like to review the previous year and rejoice in what The Lord 
has done. We were able to publish 13,504 whole Bibles, 1,376 New Testaments, 687,133 John and Romans, and 10,000 
Gospel tracts. 2024 was also the 20th year of ministry for BEST. In those 20 years, we have been able to publish 183,083 
whole Bibles, 132,477 New Testaments, 6,274,906 John and Romans, and 30,488,960 Gospel Tracts. Like the Psalmist said 
in Psalm 118:23, “This is the Lord’s doing; it is marvellous in our eyes.” 

I don’t think there is any way to adequately estimate the number of souls that have been saved or lives that have been 
changed through God’s Word going out since the beginning of the ministry here in Thailand and now at least 16 different 
nations that BEST has been privileged to send God’s Word into. The churches in Thailand have shared with me the results 
of their efforts in December through Christmas Gospel programs, there were at least 100 young people who made public 
professions of faith and thousands who heard a clear presentation of the Gospel and received a Thai John and Romans 
along with a Gospel tract to take home. 

Amber and I have enjoyed being in Thailand for January and visiting some of the churches, preaching, giving a report 
about BEST, and getting reports from them about the results of the Word of God going out. Many have expressed their 
appreciation for the Bibles that have been given to them and how the Word of God has spoken to them. 

One of the things we did was to sit down with Tan and Pim and discuss future goals about BEST. Tan has expressed a 
desire to step out by faith in the past to do more with BEST Missions. We agree and are at the point where the timing is 
right for him to take this step. There are more churches requesting Scripture than I can physically visit not just in 
Thailand but in all Southeast Asia. Tan and Pim have stepped out by faith to come on board full-time with BEST 
Missions. He has already carried the title of Distribution Manger but now that carries greater responsibility. He will now 
be working as a Missionary Evangelist helping churches throughout Thailand and Southeast Asia as the Lord provides the 
means and opportunities. Please pray for them as he will be working to raise some support from churches here in 
Thailand and in the States as the Lord directs. 

Thank you for your prayers for us and BEST Missions!

Curtis & Amber Hall 


